
 

Autumn Rally at Silsden, hosted by the Bingley 

Handbell Ringers - 8th October Reminder!  
 

 

 

Hello!  I hope you have all had a great summer and are now looking ahead to a busy 
autumn and Christmas time, please let me have details of any of your concerts so that I can 
publicise them in future eNEws letters.  Here is a report from the Central Council of Church 
Bell Ringers roadshow attended by John and Andrew, a concert in Mottram in aid of their 
church bell repairs, bells for sale and of course a reminder of our Autumn Rally on Saturday 
8th October.  Hope to see you there! 

Rona - NE Regional Secretary 

 

Application form available on the HRGB NER Website - http://www.ne.hrgb.org.uk/ 

Any queries please contact Solna Burnham on 07884 23382. 

 



  



  



 

  



 

 


